Present were Merrill Todd, Roy Lowell and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Robert Colby, who resides with Roger Hartleb, came in to request assistance in payment of his rent, being as he has a back problem and cannot work. The Selectmen will consider his situation. The amount of rent is \$150 and phone number is 673-5261.

Building permits were approved for Gerald Speck, Wildgood Campgroung and David Sullivan.

Pilstol Permits were approved for Walter Houghton and Richard Watts.

Robert Colburn came in to question the amount of the Current Use penalty to the town from the sale of land to Mr. Cota. The Selectmen found they were in error and the corrected amount was given to Mr. Colburn.

Patrick Hooper came in to complain that while he was riding his motorcycleon what he considered a town Class VI road, he was thrown from his vehicle
when he came in contact with a wire which appeared to be en electric fence
with no warning markings. and stretched across the road. He was assured that
this road was only closed subject to gates and bars and this fence was in fact
illegally placed. Police Chief Ballou promised to look into this.

SUMMER HOURS FOR THE SELECTMEN: NO MEETINGS WERE HELD ON JULY 3,17 & 31

AND AUGUST 7 & 21